November XX, 2011
Dear Parent, Guardians and Staff:
The Department of Education and Early Childhood Development has begun implementing a revised water testing protocol which will see all water fountains in schools tested to ensure they do not pose any risk to the health of students and staff.

This protocol has been implemented in response to the need to assess the quality of drinking water available in our schools and to ensure that our students and staff are provided a safe learning and working environment.
Water sources in our schools come from municipal water systems or artesian wells, which are checked on a regular basis. We currently do not have any evidence that water fountains in our schools are unsafe to use. 
Parents will be informed of testing results in their child’s school as soon as the sampling has been completed and the department receives the results. Should results indicate levels of lead higher than the Health Advisory Limit (HAL) in any of our schools, the specific water fountains will be deactivated and, where appropriate, the school will be provided with bottled water for drinking until the issue has been resolved.
Once the initial testing has been completed at all schools, the department will implement an ongoing water testing program in schools as per Health Canada guidelines. 

The health and safety of students and staff in our schools is a key priority of School District {X}, and we will fully cooperate with the Department of Education and Early Childhood Development, the Department of Environment, the Department of Supply and Services, and Public Health to conduct the necessary testing.
